

Oifig an Stiúrthóir Náisiúnta Caipiteal agus Eastáit Ospidéal Sir Patrick Dun, Sráid na Canálach Móire Íocht. Baile Átha Cliath 2 D02 P667 T: 01-6424747

Office of the National Director Capital & Estates
Sir Patrick Dun's, Lower Grand Canal Street, Dublin 2

Mr Mark Ward, TD, Dail Eireann, Leinster House, Kildare Street Dublin 2

14th April 2022

PQ 9312/22* To ask the Minister for Health the status of the disposal of land to provide a primary healthcare centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, Dublin 22; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Mark Ward

PQ 9076/22* To ask the Minister for Health if resources are in place to provide a primary healthcare centre in Collinstown, Clondalkin, Dublin 22; and if he will make a statement on the matter. -Mark Ward

Dear Deputy Ward,

The Health Service Executive has been requested to reply directly to you in the context of the above Parliamentary Question which you submitted to the Minister for Health for response.

The HSE is committed to the provision of a primary care centre to support the delivery of healthcare in the Clondalkin area.

HSE Capital and Estates in consultation with the Department of Education and the Dublin & Dún Laoghaire Education and Training Board has identified a site at Collinstown Park Community College, suitable for the development of a primary care centre in the Dublin 22 area.

The Department of Education has indicated its intent to progress the disposal of this site to the HSE in accordance with; the Protocol for the Intra-State Transfer of State Property Assets. The Heads of Terms outlining this proposal are awaited from the Department of Education.

Capital funding is allocated in the 2022 Capital Plan to commence the development of a primary care centre in the Clondalkin area.

Yours sincerely,

Paul de Freine

Interim National Director, Capital & Estates